Summary of Minutes
March 10, 2015
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on March 10, 2015 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:

Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman


Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman


Loistine DeFreece

Gary Strickland


Dwayne Smith

Peggy Chavis

Steve Martin

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery

Randy Lawson
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee
Mr. John Campbell

Also in attendance were:  Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Shanita Wooten, Stephen Gaskins,  Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.
2.
Invocation:
Mr. Gary Strickland.
3.
Adoption of the Agenda:
Chairman Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear.  The

Board approved the revised agenda.

4.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously
approved the taped open session minutes of February 19, 2015.
5.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
Comment #1:
Messianic Rabbi David Winer, spoke to the board about allowing a special elective class to take place in the school for students, during the school day, once a week, to discuss the Bible, morals, behavior, etc.
Comment #2:
Ms. Sonya M. Parker, parent of three children who attend PSRC, spoke to the board about raising the awareness and promoting the value, acceptance and inclusion of special needs children and recommended  developing a buddy program.
B.
Students of Excellence

Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, and Ms. Mary Ann Prevatte, AIG Supervisor, introduced the Chamber Representatives who recognized the following freshman, sophomore, junior and senior Students of Excellence:
   Purnell Swett High School

  9th grade:  Brittany Maynor

10th grade:  Chelsea Locklear

11th grade:  Justin Scott

12th grade:  Morgan Deese

    Red Springs High School

   9th grade:  Tarish Ferguson

10th grade: Jessica Jones

11th grade:  J. Deborah McRae

12th grade:  Daisy Jazquez

St. Pauls High School
  9th grade:  Allyson Chavis

10th grade:  Adam Johnson

11th grade:  Ebony Spears

12th grade:  Moises De Dios Perez

     South Robeson High School
  9th grade:  Shadiyah Branch

10th grade:  Jared Morgan

11th grade:  Talesha Dismukes

12th grade:  Guwanna Rocha
C.
Beta Club Recognition
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, recognized the following student Beta Club State award winners: 
North Carolina Junior Beta Club Awards
	Award 
	Student’s Name

	NC State Chaplain Junior Beta Club Winner
	Jackson, Dylan



	Campaign Skit Team Members
	Barnes, Allen

Bethea, Takiza

Bradley, Tyrese

Brooks, Catherine

Cromartie, Nafountay

Currie, Jaden

Gonzalez, Shannon

Hodges, Alyssa

Hunt, Brittany

Hunt, Brittany

Jacobs, Makaylie

Jeralds, Aaliyah

Lennon, Shekinah

Lewis, Aniya

Littlejohn, Jenae

Mickens, Caitlin

Moore, Mahogany

Pittman, Kaheem

Pugues, Jamena

Stackhouse, Tyquarius

Stephens, Gregory

Watson, Jaden

Wilson, Sharron

	1st Place Tower of Power Competition Team
	Cromartie, Nafountay

Mickens, Caitlin

Moore, Mahogany

Pittman, Kaheem

Stackhouse, Tyquarius

	4th Place Color Photography
	Cameron, Logan



	2nd Place Essay Competition
	Littlejohn, Jenae



	2nd Place Charcoal & Pastel Sketch
	Jacobs, Isaiah



	1st Place Poetry Contest
	Griffin, Bradlei



	2nd Place Language Arts Academic Challenge
	Warren, Bradley



	1st Place Talent Contest
	Hunt, Mahlea


Dr. Emanuel also recognized Mr. James Burney, Teacher - Fairmont Middle School, for being elected as the State Sponsor-Elect for the Junior Beta Club for North Carolina.
D.
NCSBA Attorney Allison Schafer
Ms. Allison Schafer, NCSBA Attorney, talked to the board about the superintendent search.  Ms. Schafer explained to the board the process of how the NCSBA handles a superintendent search.   She said NCSBA is the most experienced, the least expensive, and the best for a superintendent search.  She explained to the board what the process is in obtaining the most qualified applicants and that all information is confidential, only the school board and the board attorney will know who applied.  Mr. Scott Murray accompanied Ms. Shafer to the meeting who is also an attorney with the NCSBA.

6.
After discussion, with all recommendations/revisions to the superintendent search as stated by the board, the Board set aside policy and approved for the NCSBA to do the superintendent’s search, with the superintendent application deadline ending April 22, 2015.
7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the North Carolina School Board’s Association to do the search at a fee of $16,000.00.
E.
Bus Driver of the Month
Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the Bus Driver of the Month:   Ms. Tawanda Hunt – Orrum Middle School.

F.
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month

Mr. Stephen Gaskins, Assistant Superintendent, recognized the Certified and Classified Employees of the Month.

Certified Employee of the Month: Ms. Dominique Brooks – Teacher – Tanglewood Elementary School.  

Classified Employee of the Month:  Ms. Katie Thompson – Rowland Middle School.

G.
Battle of the Books Update
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, spoke briefly about the Battle of the Books winners.  She said this was an update that the total recognition of winners will probably occur in April or May which will depend on when the regional competition is complete.  Dr. Emanuel said on February 11 & 12 that grades two and three competition was held and the 1st place winner was Prospect School; 2nd place winner was Tanglewood Elementary School and 3rd  place winner was East Robeson Elementary School.  On March 4 & 5 grades 6 & 8 competition was held and 1st place winner was Fairmont Middle School, 2nd place winner was Prospect School, and 3rd place winner was St. Pauls Middle School.  Dr. Emanuel said the next competition will be held at Lumberton Jr. High School on March 16 & 17 for grades 4 & 5.
H.
State Art Winners
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, and Ms. Sandi Carter, Arts Supervisor, recognized student winners for Youth Art Month in the State of NC.  Ms. Carter said student artists from across the state were selected to be a part of an exhibition at the NC General Assembly in Raleigh sponsored by the NC Art Education Association.  The following Public Schools of Robeson County students were winners/recognized:
· Luke Britt – East Robeson Elementary School kindergartner; 

· Alexander Bledsole – Fairgrove Middle School;

· Niya Dickens – Fairmont High School.

Kesharius Robinson, 7th grader in the Fairmont Middle School Band won 3rd Chair Percussion for the All-State Band; and  

Aquia Deese 11th grader at South Robeson High School won a National Silver medal for her poem "Collapsed Thoughts" from the Scholastic Art & Writing Awards competition. 
Ms. Carter thanked the school board for their support for the Arts.

I.
Spotlight on Education

Ms. Shelia Gasque, Principal of Early College High School spoke briefly about the recognition of National Early College Week that will take place March 23 – 28, 2015.  Ms. Gasque said this is the 10th year with the partnership of Robeson Community College and the Public Schools of Robeson County.
Two students from Early College, Ms. Elizabeth Keenum and Mr. Michael Bolton, talked to the board about their experiences as students at PSRC Early College.
J.
SACS AdvancED Visits
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, gave an update on the SACS visits.  She said due to the weather there is a schedule change for two school visits which will be March 26 & 27.  Those schools are Magnolia School and Purnell Swett High School.
K.
North Carolina 175th Year Celebration
Ms. Shanita Wooten, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, and Ms. Tasha Oxendine, Public Relations Officer, talked about the 175th Anniversary of the first Public School opening in North Carolina.  Ms. Wooten said the big celebration will take place in about two weeks in Raleigh.
Ms. Oxendine, Public Relations Officer, said on March 19, 2015, 175 years after the first N.C. Public School opened its doors in Rockingham County a celebration will be held and the celebration will take place in Raleigh.  Ms. Oxendine showed a short video which spoke to the message of support of the first school that opened on January 20, 1840 and those folks who helped make them a success.  She also spoke about this being the 25th year anniversary of the merger of all administrative school units in Robeson County into who we are today which took place on July 1, 1989 which is now the Public Schools of Robeson County.
 

L.
Purnell Swett High School – Exit Road
Chairman Bosco Locklear, introduced Mr. Eric Locklear, a resident behind Purnell Swett High School, who spoke to the board about the road exit from the school.
Mr. Eric Locklear talked about issues residents who live behind Purnell Swett are having with the easement and right-a-way of the road.  He said about 10 years ago the bus route was changed at the school and before that he said it was not a big problem.  Mr. Locklear said there has been a lot of damage to the road because of the buses and something needs to be done.
Mr. Raymond Cummings, Transportation Director, spoke briefly about some of the issues and how the road could be paved through DOT with board approval.  The Principal, Mr. Clyde Leviner, spoke to the issues as well.
Attorney Grady Hunt said his guess is the Public Schools of Robeson County owns the property, but it is just encumbered by the easement.  He said if it is paved, it is the school system’s property, and the residents will use that same road.

Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt talked about the road issue and his recommendation to solve the problem would be the school board give so many feet of property to the state to pave the road, if it means moving the fence over, move it.

The Board asked Attorney Hunt to check on property ownership of the road and get back with the board.

8.
The Board set aside policy that the road not be used by the school system until a solution is met. 
M.
Registered Dietician Service Agreement

Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, said there has been an issue with some student menus that require a dietician.  He said an advertisement has been up for about a year and has been unsuccessful.  Mr. Lowry said after checking with DPI, he recommends employing Ms. Jill Hyden, from Chatum County, dietician, to provide services to the Public Schools of Robeson County’s child nutrition program.  Mr. Lowry said an agreement has been drawn up with Ms. Hyden and asked for the approval of the board for the agreement through June 30, 2015, and if it works out, he would probably ask for another service agreement.

9.
The Board set aside policy and approved to hire the dietician as recommended.
10.
ACTION ITEMS
A.
Audit Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the Audit Report for the school year ending June 30, 2014 for approval.  The Board approved the audit report as presented.
B.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month.  The Board approved the financial report as presented.
C.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented new budget amendments.  The Board approved the budget amendments as presented.
D.
Union Chapel Elementary School – Cafeteria Project

Mr. Earney Hammonds, Director of Maintenance, talked about the timeline for the cafeteria project and where the project is up-to-date.  He said the bid award recommendations have been reviewed and Blue Ridge Enterprises from Mount Airy, North Carolina is recommended for the project.  The Board approved the motion contingent upon all criteria involved is cleared.
11.
Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1) and to receive advice from the legal
counsel in the matter of Chula McDougal vs. the Board of Education - Public

Schools of Robeson County 13CVS1509 Robeson County (G.S. 143-
318.11(a)(3)).  The Board approved the motion.
12.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.

13.
Motion to approve closed session minutes February 19, 2015.  The 
Board approved the motion.
14.
Motion to approve student transfers as presented.  The Board approved 

the motion.

15.
Motion to approve personnel as amended. The Board approved the 

motion.
16.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,
Mitchell “Bosco” Locklear, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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